PHILIP B. SCOTT

Govemnor

setey

State of Vermont

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
August 15,2017
Joseph Dean Nasca M.D.
927 Ethan Allen Highway, Suite #1
P.O. Box 2049

Georgia, VT 05468

Dear Dr. Nasca:

It is my pleasure to approve your appointment to the Vermont Medicaid Drug Utilization Review
Board effective September 12, 2017, for a term to and including September 12, 2019.

Thank you for agreeing to serve on this important Board.

Sincerely, |

Philip B. Scott L
Governor -

PBS/jm

c: Cory Gustafson, Commissioner of the Department of Vermont Health Access
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